Minutes for Brighouse PAC Meeting
October 4, 2017 @ 3:00 PM
Music Room
1. Welcome & Introductions:
Everyone was welcomed to the meeting. Recognition was given that we are meeting on the Halkomelem speaking Peoples’ land and that we are thankful for all the great things about Brighouse. Introductions were made.  

In attendance were:
Mr. A


Goldy Bhangar



Ms. Tse


Moonhee Kang

Mizuko Fuse

Andrea Lain

Winnie Sibayan

Ivy DeGrano

Lisa Smedman

Vini Bains

Mariya Pivovarova
Susan Tanco

Mayyasa Saleh

Sonia Sharma
2. Budget Review

The meeting focussed on budgetary issues including funding priorities.  We agreed our focus will continue on community building not fund raising. Monthly Pizza days average a $900 profit each which is our main fund raising. Vini provided a review of the budget and account balances.  There is approximately $2,000 in the Gaming account (this year’s funds of approximately $7500 to arrive soon) and the General account balance is approximately $10,000.  Vini reviewed the uses of the two accounts – basically gaming is for non-curricular expenses and general can be used for anything in the budget.  After much discussion, we agreed to fund the garden project for $3,000 and the dance program for $1500.  Budget can be changed by agreement if necessary. Fund raising priorities and methods must be approved by the PAC.  Mariya has agreed to help with being co-treasurer.  Thanks Mariya! 
3.  BBQ Debrief
The community BBQ funded through the Neighbourhood Small Grant program went very well.  Countless bags of popcorn, 600 hotdogs, watermelon and coffee were served.  Better organized than last year which was our first BBQ.  We keep learning.
4.  Upcoming Events
Due to time constraints, we were not able to discuss upcoming events beyond possible popcorn sale if we are able to keep the popcorn machine.  Upcoming events can be worked on at the Friday morning meet-ups.
5.  Administration Update
Ms. Tse reviewed the Brighouse webpage and in particular the introduction of cash on line.  Mr. A reviewed the garden and dance programs and how well things are going.

6.  Other:

Mayassa told us about Diefenbaker School holding an online auction to raise funds for a new playground.  She suggested donating would be a good way to teach kids about giving to others and not everyone is as fortunate to have the great playground we have at Brighouse.  People were in agreement to bid on Chris Hadfield book and if not successful, just donate the bid amount.  We discussed all the ways the kids at the school do give – eg Me to We, Food Drive, Toy Drive.
